
Dear Redeemer Families, 

As many of you know, our principal, Glen Kieschnick, will be retiring at the end of this 

school year.  We celebrate this decision with him and his wife, Kim.   

Glen started his teaching career in 1973 at Redeemer, after his graduation from 

Concordia University in Seward, Nebraska.  In 1996, Glen was called to be principal of 

Redeemer, and he has seen and helped the school grow during his 40 years of service 

on Redeemer’s campus. 

We will celebrate Glen’s years of ministry at all three services on Sunday, April 28th.  A 

barbecue luncheon will be served in the gym following the 10:45 service.  We also plan 

to involve the students in the church services to help honor Glen and thank him for his 

years at Redeemer Church and School.  All of our school families are invited to come 

and worship, and enjoy the barbecue lunch and fellowship with Glen and his family.  

There is no charge for the lunch, but we will collect a free will offering to help defer 

costs. 

If you would like to give Glen a gift or write him a personal congratulatory card, there will 

be baskets at the barbecue luncheon and in the school office where they may be 

placed. 

We look forward to celebrating this occasion and praise God for the work that Glen has 

done at Redeemer.   

In Christ, 
 
Steven Jahnke 
Assistant Principal, Redeemer Lutheran School 
 
 
P.S.  Glen is a big University of Texas Longhorn fan, so we are encouraging everyone 

to wear Burnt Orange to church for the celebration. 


